BLACKLICK VALLEY MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY

MINUTES

AUGUST 31 2022

Present: Michael Pisarcik, Michael Palovich, Desmond Warzel, Drew Klezek and John Shestak Jr

The meeting of the Blacklick Valley Municipal Authority was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Vintondale Borough Bldg. in Vintondale.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Palovich to dispense with the reading of the minutes for the meeting of July. Motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Shestak to approve the minutes for the meeting of July. Motion carried.

Motion made by Mr. Palovich and seconded by Mr. Warzel to approve the financial report for July 31, 2022. Motion carried.

Visitor comments. Jack and Chrissy Hoover along with Cindy Molinick spoke on when Shawnee Road would get fixed from the last sewage project. This road has been in need of repair for 2 years. After a lot of discussion from all the parties involved it was decided to have a neutral party come to review the situation.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Klezek to authorize Mr. Barbin to contact EADS to evaluate the situation concerning Shawnee Road. Motion carried.

Project 3 422 East wastewater

Solicitor Report Attorney Barbin explained to the board that the sending of the monies \$1,075,00.00 did not change the amount of the amortization to Pennvest it only lowered the number of payments by 10 years. This really doesn't help out BVMA current situation.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Klezek to have a letter sent to Pennvest requesting that the monies be returned. Motion carried.

BVMA Report – Mr. Pisarcik brought up the idea of the Authority purchasing a small pickup truck to be used for readings and daily checks instead of using the bigger Authority truck. This would cut down on fuel cost. This was tabled for next month to be discussed. Mr. Klezek stated that in Belsano wastewater blow-off was hit by a contractor during work on the Shetler property. An invoice for all the costs \$2,681.40 was sent to Mr. Shelter. LB Water has set up new technology for the Allie Buck Tank for the daily readings; thus the Authority does not have to travel every day to get readings. The TTHM and HAA5 report has come back and the Authority had no violations

New Business- Dave Altimus has contacted BVMA and Indiana County about getting water out to that area. Mr. Pisarcik said that the first step is to get a petition out to see how many property owners are interest in receiving water. Once this is done then a meeting could be set up to see what would be the cheapest way to provide water.

Motion made by Mr. Warzel and seconded by Mr. Palovich to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Roxanne Pisarcik